
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         June 30, 2011 

 
 

MEETING NOTICE 
 

Representative Jeff Delzer, Chairman, has called a meeting of the GOVERNMENT SERVICES COMMITTEE. 
 
Date: Wednesday, July 13, 2011 
 
Time: 10:00 a.m. 
 
Place: Roughrider Room, State Capitol, Bismarck 
 
Agenda: Presentations by representatives of the Highway Patrol regarding the operations of the Highway 

Patrol training academy, training offered by the academy, shooting range facilities used for training, 
and an overview of the proposed relocation of the training academy as presented to the 2011 
Legislative Assembly; by representatives of the Department of Transportation regarding 
department-owned aircraft, staff employed to operate the aircraft, air transportation services 
provided to other state agencies, and the operations of State Fleet Services; by representatives of 
the Office of Management and Budget regarding the status of the general fund, an overview of the 
executive budget process, an overview of general fund revenue types, and a review of general 
fund revenue estimates for the 2011-13 biennium; and other presentations, including a 
presentation by the Legislative Council staff of background memorandums on the study of options 
for relocating the Highway Patrol training academy, the study of the use of state-owned airplanes, 
and other duties of the committee and an overview of the 2011 Legislative Assembly's state budget 
actions for the 2011-13 biennium 

 
Special Note:  Anyone who plans to attend the meeting and needs assistance because of a disability should 

contact the Legislative Council staff as soon as possible. 
 
Committee Members:  Representatives Jeff Delzer, Duane DeKrey, Glen Froseth, Ed Gruchalla, Matthew M. 

Klein, Curtiss Kreun, Bob Martinson, Lisa Meier, Phillip Mueller, Todd Porter, David S. Rust, Vicky 
Steiner, Blair Thoreson, Don Vigesaa, Alon Wieland; Senators Lonnie J. Laffen, Gary A. Lee, 
David O'Connell, Donald Schaible 

 
Staff Contact:  Brady A. Larson, Fiscal Analyst 
 
Any member unable to attend this meeting is asked to notify this office as soon as possible. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jim W. Smith 
Director 
 
JWS/AL 




